

Minutes of May 18, 1988 - Regular Meeting

Present: Spangler, Cosgrove, Miller, Yonker, Humenick

President Spangler opened the meeting at 7:07 P.M.

Reading of the minutes of the April 20, 1988 meeting were dispensed with because of the necessity of keeping this meeting short.

Treasurer's report was given and accepted.
Bills for payment were presented and approved for payment.

The first Saturday in July was proposed and approved for a General Meeting.

Road Report

Bob Reeder, Paving superintendent, Had a contractor look at our road and asked for a price for both Slurry Coating and Chip and Seal. To bring our roads up to tiptop condition would entail tearing up the present roadway and starting from scratch. Chip and seal will not make the road like new. The road would still have bumps and we would still have to deal with alligatoring and potholes. One posssibility for improvement would be a one inch overlay at \$60,000 per mile. Slurry or chip and will not seal cracks. Slurry is cheaper and looks better than chip and seal. A recommendation was made to investigate the possibility of ourtearing up the road with our own equipment and then having a contractor come in and lay a new roadbed and chip and seal it. No conclusions were made as to what course we should follow.

Bob Yonker was comissioned to look into the pricing of caps to be presented to all volunteer road workers.

A motion was made by Bill Humenick to increase the petty cash fund by \$500.00 It was seconded by Don Cosgrove and passed unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:27 P.M.

Robert Yonker - Secretary

Richard Spangler - President

Robert yorkse

Kirkel payele